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August 12, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

On May 1, 2003, I reported that the terms of Public Health’s proviso included in Ordinance #14517, the 2003 annual appropriations ordinance had been complied with in accordance to the instructions included in the ordinance.

Section 82 of Ordinance #14517 included the following proviso:


“PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

“The executive shall submit, by May 1, 2003, proposed public health priorities and funding policies for council review and approval.  The funding policies shall specify how the various types of funding sources available to the department will be used to meet current priority public health needs and shall specifically include priorities for the use of flexible funds such as county current expense and some categories of state funding.  The priorities shall be based upon an analysis of current public health needs and shall include definition and priority ranking of services to meet those needs.  Once adopted, these service priorities and funding policies are intended to provide the basis for development of the public health budget for 2004 and beyond, as well as the basis for any significant changes in budget during the remainder of 2003 that my be necessitated by state legislative action.  


The report of public health priorities and funding policies required to be submitted by this proviso must be filed in the form of 15 copies with the clerk of the council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the Law, Justice and Human Services Committee or its successor.”

I am pleased to submit a Motion for the Council's consideration and approval of Public Health's proviso response related to Section 82 of the 2003 annual appropriations ordinance #14517, submitted May 1, 2003. 

Copies of the following documents previously submitted with my response to the Council’s request for Public Health’s priorities and funding policies are included for your convenience.  In the proviso response, Public Health described the funding sources available, how current public health needs are assessed, the use of flexible funds, and a framework for prioritization of services.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dr. Alonzo Plough, Director, Seattle/King County Department of Public Health, at (206) 296-1480 or Kathy Uhlorn, Chief Financial Officer, Department of Public Health, at (206) 296-4312.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Kelli Carroll, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Alonzo Plough, Director, Seattle/King County Department of Public Health (DPH)

Kathy Uhlorn, Chief Financial Officer, DPH

